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CONSERVATIVE CHRISTIAN CENTER 
NATIONAL CHAIRMAN EMY DELGAUDIO 

IS PLEASED TO ANNOUNCE THE APPOINTMENT OF  

A NEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF ITS YORK COUNTY CHAPTER 
RAY TULEYA, CHAIRMAN 

BOB COSGROVE, VICE CHAIRMAN (INCUMBENT BOARD MEMBER) 
GEORGE MARGETAS (WITH WIFE KELLEY) 

BRIAN SHELLEY (WITH WIFE SHARON) 
ADAM BRILLHART (WITH WIFE LORI) 

AT THE BOARD MEETING OF 8/31/22 

CONTINUING AS EX-OFFICIO YORK CCC BOARD MEMBERS 
ROSS CLEVELAND, CCC SOUTH CENTRAL PA COORDINATOR 

KEVIN PETERSON, CCC NATIONAL PROJECT DIRECTOR 

(AND NOW) EMY DELGAUDIO, CCC NATIONAL CHAIRMAN 

AND THE APPOINTMENT OF 

ADVISORS 
REP. MIKE JONES 

REP. DAWN KEEFER 
FUTURE REP. JOE D’ORSIE 

FUTURE REP. WENDY FINK 
RON COHEN, CCC/YORK ACTION CHAIRMAN EMERITUS 

The Board has nominated State Senator Doug Mastriano to be 2022 

Statesman of the Year and awaits his reply to the invitation already sent. 

State Senator Mike Jones has accepted appointment as the Honorary Chairman, 

Statesman of the Year and Candidate Forum event, and will present the Award 

if Mastriano accepts his nomination. 

The Board has decided to retain the scoring system and to publish a new 2022 

edition of the Value Voters Guide to both motivate church going Christians to 

register to vote and to vote in the November election and to help them make 

informed decisions on candidates.  They will continue the A-B-C ratings based 

upon answers to questions asked of candidates, and will mark candidates who 

do not respond with a “DNR” (for did not respond). 

George Margetas (and his wife Kelley) will be the Statesman of the Year and 

Candidate Forum Task Force Chairman.  Ray Tuleya will be the Value Voters 

Guide Task Force chairman. 

The Board thanks Representatives Jones and Keefer and Future Representatives 

Fink and D’Orsie for their inspirational remarks at the leadership meeting last 

Monday where nearly 30 participated.  They are the future of the GOP, of York 

and of PA.  They are named official Advisors to the York CCC Chapter, which is 

seeking additional “working group” members.  Why not Dear Reader, you? 

Your response may be directed to: York@ConservativeChristianCenter.org 

mailto:York@ConservativeChristianCenter.org

